The Secretary
Senate Legal and Constitutional  References Commitee
Parliament House
Canberra act 2600
Australia
 

01.02.2004
 

From:
Mrs Anna-Marie Suda
Malta
 

 

Submission to Inquiries into Australian Expatriates.
 

Dear Sir/Madam
 

I was born in Melbourne Australia  on the 4th January 1970. I was born and lived in Australia as a child till I was 11 years old. My parents migrated to Australia together with their whole familly circa 1955 and lived in Australia till 1980. All my aunts and uncles from both sides of our family still live in Australia today and visit as often as they can. My parents were the only ones that returned to Malta.
 

When we came to Malta I was considered both Maltese and Australian till at the age of 18 I was told that I had to decide before my 19th birthday whether I was to be considered as Maltese or Australian. As Maltese law required that to enter public or parastatal employment one had to be Maltese I had no choice than to renounce my Australian citizenship so that I could work in one of the local banks. I still consider myself as an Australian and am still known as "the Aussie" due to my predominant Australian accent. 
 

It is unfortunate that here in Malta we had to renounce our  Australian citizenship as all my family in Australia benefit from dual citizenship and here in Malta a fairly good amount of us"aussies" had no choice to become only Maltese. I feel that my Australian citizenship was taken from me only because I had to renounce it before the 2002 amendment and I would be more than grateful to be given it back as I feel it is rightly mine. I am proud to have been born and lived in Australia during my formative years, and am unhappy with my present situation.
 

I would be grateful for any assistance.
 

Mrs Anna-Marie Suda
 

        
